
“The J.M. Smucker Company is initiating a voluntary withdrawal of a limited quantity of 

Gravy Train , Kibbles ‘N Bits , and Skippy  Wet Dog Food products after learning specific 

SKUs did not meet our specifications because a minor ingredient may contain low levels 

of pentobarbital.”

Sent to retailers 2/14/2018…

The J.M. Smucker Company is initiating a voluntary withdrawal of a limited quantity of 

Gravy Train , Kibbles ‘N Bits , and Skippy  Wet Dog Food products after learning specific 

SKUs did not meet our specifications because a minor ingredient may contain low levels 

of pentobarbital. This is not a threat to pet safety. Although the extremely low levels do 

not present a health or safety risk, their presence in our products is not acceptable to us.

Smucker’s withdraws varieties of 
Gravy Train, Kibbles n Bits, and Skippy 
Wet Dog Food
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